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A God’s Hope for America Rally was held in the New York City borough of Queens on Sunday, 
September 21, 2014. Considering that this was the first rally in this borough in many years and that six 
guests came to the educational program afterward, the organizers felt it was a resounding success. 
 

 
 
More than 100 people participated, with Unificationists from the Spanish Family Church in Manhattan 
and the local Spanish Family Church in the Jackson Heights neighborhood joining forces with the Queens 
Family Church. 

 
The rally participants made a lot of noise, with 
music and songs preceding inspirational speeches 
from New York-area pastors Andrew Compton, 
John Arias, John Kung, Tom Cutts, Esteban Galvan 
and Tanya Edwards (and her minister guest) as 
well as Miguel Consoro from the local center and 
Rev. Zully Ferreira from the Crusaders for Jesus 
church, who offered a prayer. It was a festive rally, 
honoring both the United Nations’ International 
Day of Peace and the on-going God’s Hope for 
America post-pilgrimage events that are being held 
locally throughout the states. Many of the 
bystanders joined in the singing. Even the police 
offered to take pictures! 
 
The songs “God Bless America,” “Down by the 

Riverside,” “Higher Ground” and “All the Lands That I Loved” were sung, along with a couple of 



Spanish-language songs led by Marina Falconi on guitar. The main banner was made by Kenji Uokawa. 
Even before the start of the rally, one man already became interested; he was so inspired that he stayed 
until the end and came to the educational program afterward. 
 
From the initial rally at 83rd Street and Roosevelt Avenue, the participants walked over to the 90th Street 
Triangle, one block away from the local church’s video center, for a second rally. After it ended, 
members went around the neighborhood, inviting people to the video center for an inspirational talk about 
the future of America and why God blessed America. 
 
The energy, vigor and enthusiasm that this event generated in the members were palpable and refreshing. 
Many are eager to repeat this kind of program in the future. 
 
 


